
 
 
From: Albert Baumgartner [mailto:albert.baumgartner@mtansw.com.au]  
Sent: Friday, 5 October 2018 10:55 AM 
To: Chambers - Bissett C; Bill Chesterman; 'ron.ballucci@mtawa.com.au' 
(ron.ballucci@mtawa.com.au); Ted Kowalski; Michael Sheehan; Sue-Anne Burnley; 
stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au 
Cc: Hamish Harrington; Mark Weldon (mweldon@vacc.com.au) 
Subject: RE: AM2014/93: Vehicle Repair, Services and Retail Award 

 
Hi Lisa, 
 
On behalf of the Motor Traders’ Association of New South Wales I confirm that the rates at 
clauses 11.9(b) and 11.10(b) are no longer required in the Exposure Draft. 
 
Regards 
 
Albert 
 
 

Albert Baumgartner  
Employment Relations Manager 
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